Culture, Recreation and Economic Services Dept., Civic Offices, Wood Quay, Dublin 8

To the Chairperson and Members of the South East Area Committee

Part 8 Update; of the intention to submit the Chief Executive's Report to the City Council on the

Development of Columbarium Walls, at Donnybrook Graveyard, Donnybrook Road

PART 8 NOTIFICATION OF RECOMMENDATION FOR APPROVAL

Plan No.: 3851/21

Observations

Prescribed Bodies: No observations have been received within the prescribed period. Third Parties: No observations have been received within the prescribed period.

A draft notification of approval to carry out the development, subject to a number of conditions, has been issued.

The Part 8 Procedure for Works by a Local Authority requires that:

"Before any project is presented to council, a report shall be made to the Local Area Committee informing them of the intention to present the proposal to the City Council and advising them that the process for approval of a Part 8 is a reserved function of the City Council."

Conclusion:

It is considered that the Columbarium walls, have the potential to make a valuable contribution to the historic Donnybrook graveyard. The proposed columbarium walls and improvement works to the Graveyard are in line with the zoning objectives and policies of the Dublin City Development Plan.

Recommendation

Accordingly, it is recommended that a decision be made by Elected Members of the Council to proceed with the proposed development, subject to compliance with the requirements of the Drainage Division, Archaeology Section and Transportation Division.

It is now intended to present this proposal to the City Council for approval at the 7th March 2022 City Council meeting, therefore the South East Area Committee is being updated in respect of this Part 8 as per attached draft report from the Planning Department.

Christina Todd Executive Landscape Architect